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Health Essentials

Natural Foods, Vitamins,
Massage Therapy,

Acupuncture & More

Natural Living Cottage
& Wellness Center

314 14th Street, Burlington, Co.
719-346-4681

Come see our
scrapbooking corner

for all your
scrapbooking

accessories

Computer
Central, Inc.
367 14th Street
Burlington, Co.
719-346-5177

Your one stop computer shop

Memory
Lane

1 hour film developing
Digital services
•Prints to CDs
•Memory cards
•Printing Digital pictures

1988 Rose Avenue
Burlington, Co. 80807

719-346-7627
Roy & Jeanie Walters

The Feed BunkThe Feed Bunk
Your authorized dealer
for Barenburg Irrigated
Grasses

“Forage For Profit”
and now carrying
High Plains Brand
Sorghum-Sundangrass
and Annual Forages

1847 Rose Ave.,
Burlington, Co.

719-346-5220 or 800-428-7560

Shop BurlingtonShop Burlington
for all your needs

Your Total
Scrapbooking Store

Hundreds of papers, stickers &
accessories. Many albums to

choose from.
337 14th Street,
Burlington, Co.

719-346-5538  1-800-247-9081
New Arrivals weekly

M.A.E.’S

Bras for petite
to full figure
Playtex, Olga,
Vanity Fair

Men & Women’s
Jeans for all sizes
Levi, Lucky,
Tommy Hilfiger

397 14th Street,
Burlington, Co
719-346-8459

•Flooring
•Gourmet Chocolate
•Gift Items
Superior Flooring &

Rugs
360 14th Street, Burlington, Co.

719-346-7579
Dan & Myrna Troyer

William’s Floral
& Garden Center

Authorized Ferti-lome Dealer
Complete line of Ferti-lome
starter mix
•Houseplants
•Bedding plants
•Garden supplies
•Fresh cut flowers

242 S. 9th
Burlington, Co.

719-346-9535

EE
Errington & Errington

Park Place Interior Design
Interior Design &
Specialty Floral

Specializing in all your design
needs

•Space planning
•Custom floral arrangements
•Specials on window
treatment & wall coverings
524 15th St., Burlington, Co.

719-346-4626

This spot could
be yours

Call Anne
at 785-899-2338

Wide array of home
decor and gifts

•Willow Tree
•Village Candles
•Hello Kitty
•Camille Beckman
•Republic of Tea

353 14th Street,
Burlington, Co
719-346-4658
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Legal Notice
As of  March 30, 2004, the business of Mr. Jim’s His Shop,
Inc. owned by Jim Lunsway was sold to Mr. Jim’s His Shop,
LLC owned by John and Carol Topliff. All accounts incurred
from this day forward will be directed to Mr. Jim’s His Shop,
LLC.

CHAMBER, from Page 1

board members from 18 to nine.
Swager said that two seats will
come up for election at the end of the
year and nominations will be sought
in October.

She said each board member who
is not an officer will be the chair of
a committee made up of people
from the general membership, and
that they were looking for people
interested in serving on the commit-
tees. The committees include busi-
ness promotion, government rela-
tions, agriculture development,
beautification and membership.

Swager said two of the
Chamber’s goals this year are to
encourage individual membership
and greater involvement of the gen-
eral membership in Chamber ac-
tivities.

As part of the Chamber’s new di-
rection, membership plaques were
handed out. The plaques, made by
Urban Designs, 923 Main Ave., rec-
ognized the members’ “investment
in the future of Goodland and
Sherman County.”

Swager said that members, who
paid their dues, who did not receive
plaques or did not attend the meet-
ing will receive theirs at the next
Business After Hours on April 16 at
the Chamber office. Each new
member will have their plaque pre-
sented at the subsequent Business
After Hours.

The meeting adjourned after a
brief update by the Rev. Gene
Tromble on the Pioneer Park
project, now awaiting bids on a con-

struction contract.
“I was very encouraged by the

people at the meeting,” said
Swager, “especially for the first one
in a long time. Our goal is to get
every chamber member to want to
come, to anticipate the annual meet-
ing.”

Warden said she felt positive
about the meeting.

“I think we had an awesome turn-
out,” she said, “and I was ap-
proached by people that are looking
forward to the Chamber moving
forward. I just couldn’t have asked
for a better turnout for our first
meeting.”

The next board will be 7 a.m.
Tuesday, April 13, at the Chamber’s
office, 1002 Main Ave.

Board says Chamber moving ahead

Emergency management becoming ‘StormReady’
By Tom Betz

The Goodland Star-News
Sherman County’s emergency

management office is working to
get a “StormReady” designation,
and asked the county commission-
ers to buy storm radios to put in pub-
lic places.

Mary Messamore, head of the
emergency management office,
told the commissioners Wednesday
morning that her assistant, Tim
Renner, has been working on the
details to get the county storm
ready.

She said one of the requirements
of the National Weather Service
program is to have storm radios in
as many public locations as pos-
sible.

 She said Renner had come up
with a list of at least 10 places that
should have the radios.

These include the hospital, Good
Samaritan Center, school district
office, Goodland Senior Center,
City Administration Building,
courthouse, Wheat Ridge Acres and
the city softball complex.

She had listed the post offices in
Goodland, Kanorado and Edson,
but Commissioner Kevin Rasure

said he felt the Postal Service
should provide its own storm ra-
dios.

Messamore said it might be pos-
sible to put the storm radio for
Kanorado at the city building or the
Kanorado Senior Center.

Commissioner Mitch Tiede sug-
gested adding the Goodland Activ-
ity Center to the list.

The goal of the program is to have
everything possible to make the
people aware of severe weather.
The weather service established the
“StormReady” program to help cit-
ies and counties be sure they have
procedures in place to reduce the
potential for disaster.

Among the requirements are a
24-hour communication point,
which is the central dispatch office,
and an emergency operations cen-
ter, both in the basement of the city
administration building.

A system for training and activa-
tion of storm spotters is another re-
quirement.

Messamore said the major item
remaining is the storm radios,
which pick up emergency storm
warnings broadcast by the Weather
Service.

The best price Renner had found
was at Fixsen Electronics at $49.49
each. Messamore said the money
for the radios would come out of the
emergency management budget for
public education.

The commissioners said they
would approve the purchase, but
ask her to check with the post of-
fices first. They suggested she tell
them about the price from Fixsen
and that maybe they can be added
to the total.

Messamore told the commission-
ers the new Mitigation 20/20 pro-
gram software will not work on her
computer because it requires Win-
dows XP Professional to run.

She asked the commissioners for
permission to buy three new com-
puters at $1,237 each from S&T
Communications. These would
come with flat panel displays,
which will help with space in the
dispatch center.

Messamore said three old com-
puters would be moved to other
tasks, replacing older computers.
She said the cost would have to
come out of the county computer
capital outlay fund.

County Clerk Janet Rumpel said

there is $30,000 in the fund.
Commissioner Rasure made the

motion to approve the purchase of
the three computers. It passed
unanimously.

Messamore asked the commis-
sioners to approve a letter of support
for a 911 upgrade grant she is filing.
The upgrade will allow the dispatch
center to pick up more geographic
details from cell phone calls, and
make it easier for the dispatcher to
identify where the call is coming
from.

The bid for the upgrade from
SBC Corp. is $121,534, she said.
The grant would cover $71,399,
leaving the county to pay $50,135.

Messamore said a big part of the
cost is a five-year maintenance con-
tract which costs $28,000, but she
said it is about $6,500 a year if pur-
chased separately, so it is cheaper to
buy the five-year plan.

The letter from the county would
agree to match the grant, but
Messamore said there is no guaran-
tee on getting the grant.

Rasure asked if the work would
be something done quickly this
year, or if part might be paid out of
next year’s money.

She said it would probably take a
few months before the county
would know if they are going to get
the grant, and it would be some time
after before the work would be
done.

Tiede made the motion to ap-
prove the letter contingent on get-
ting the state grant. It passed unani-
mously.

We’re celebrating Girl Scout Month
    with scrumptious free cookies
         a sweet deal for subscribers!

1205 Main, Goodland • 785-899-2338

Get a six month subscription

and get one box of cookies

Pay for a year’s subscription
and get two boxes of cookies

$72

$38
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